
2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 Mrs Frances Ryman addressed the Committee and provided a written submission on the historical 

and horticultural significance of the Kilmore Street, Avonside Drive, Fitzgerald Avenue and Oxford 
Terrace intersection, and the associated issues regarding public open space in this area. 

 
 Mrs Ryman outlined the valuable (but yet to be acknowledged) contribution to the historical 

development of this area by William Guise Brittan. 
 
 The Committee decided: 
 
 1. That the possible creation of a conservation zone acknowledging the historical and horticultural 

significance of this junction be referred to the Urban Planning and Growth Special Committee 
for consideration. 

 
 2. That the Parks Unit in consultation with Mrs Ryman prepare a schedule of appropriate 

horticultural improvements to the junction. 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


